
AD HOC ONE-EVENT REGISTRATION COMMITTEE 

Committee members present: Jim Miller, M.D. (chairman), Michael 
Collins, Barbara Protzman, Gerry Rodriques, Joann Leilich, Elleen 
Schappel, Sarah Hromada, Greg Spire (for Barbara Dunbar) , and Nancy 
Rideout (Executive Committee Liaison) 

The concept of one-event registration was first considered at the 
1991 convention as a possible marketing tool to encourage growth in 
USMS membership. At that time the intent was to target open water 
swimmers and triathletes. Off-shoots of this concept (rolling 
registration and reduced registration fees in September/October) 
have since been proposed as well as inclusion of pool events. 

After conducting two years of feasibility and economic studies, the 
committee has decided to recommend the adoption of one-event 
registration for those LMSCs that are so interested. Final wording 
of the proposal has been submitted to the Legislation Committee for 
consideration. 

The Financial Committee expressed concern about the possible 
financial impact this proposal might have at the national level. 
All National USMS expenses would be covered by an established base 
rate that local LMSCs must charge. Since the financial impact will 
vary between LMSCs and events, the potential for a financial loss 
would more likely occur on the local level. Theref ore the 
clarification was made that each LMSC has the option to not only 
make the proposal more restrictive, but to establish their own 
local fee. 

Section I of the Policy Statement was revised and approved 
unanimously by the committee to read: "The cost of one-event 
registration is left to the discretion of each individual LMSC 
inclurie the national one-event fee ~ l u s  a LMSC fee. (See 
attachment) 

The impact on Swim Magazine was discussed. A decrease in regular 
USMS membership would increase their publication costs. It would 
also limit their ability to attract advertisers which would~impact 
USMS financial at the national level. 

The suggestion was made that possibly one-event registration be 
tested for the first year by the LMSCs only at open water events, 
in order to evaluate the financial impact. The possibility of only 
offering this option to someone who's never been a member of USMS 
was also suggested, but keeping track of these individuals who be 
an impossibility. 

Summary of important points, if adopted: 

1. One event registration will need to be considered on an 
individual LMSC basis as to its financial impact on the locality as 
well as the event targeted as a trial. 



2. Serious consideration must be given regarding its success as a 
marketing tool on the national or local level as an enticement to 
full membership. 

3 .  The suggestion was made by the committee that the committee be 
continued to study the ongoing impact one-event registration has on 
USMS and to develop marketing materials to be used at registration. 

POLICY STATEMENT 

All LMSC's that choose to offer the option of one-event registration should do so 
with some degree of uniformity. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the Ad Hoc 
One- vent Registration Committee to propose the following implementation 
guidelines: 

I. The cost of one-event registration is left to the discretion 
of each individual LMSC. 

11. A packet of information regarding USiMS should be 
provided to each one-event registrant as an inducement 
to joining USMS on a longer-term basis. Included in the 
packet= be any of the fouowing: 

A. Informational brochure from United States iMasters 
Swimming. 

B. A membership reduction coupon may be offered to be. 
Usedtowardo~~theannualcosttOUnitedStates 
h4askrs. The membership coupon would be valid for 
only 30 days after the date of reghation, which will be 
indicated on the coupon by the meet director. The d u e  
ofthiscoupondbe&- lbyeachindividual 
LMSC. 

C. Rsgkmnon form for that partiah LMSC for full 
manbetship. . 














